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Celebrates parish life and reports important items from the most recent Parish Council meeting
Find us on the web at www.stmargaretseltham.org.au/ Facebook at www.facebook.com/stmargaretseltham
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Creator God

We ask for your spiritual guidance for our faith community here 

at St Margaret's, as we seek to lay down firm foundations for this New Year.

We acknowledge and give you thanks that each of us is gifted by you

to further the work of Jesus.

We know as the body of Christ, all gifts are of equal importance

Help us to recognise and be confident in our own giftedness

and generous in its application for the good of all.

We pray this in your Sons's name.

Amen.

                                                                                                Adrienne Watson 
[image: image6.png]Path
Peace




An Opportunity for Us All -- Child Safe Church Code
You've probably heard something already about the Child Safe Church Code, which was mentioned in the Notices last Sunday, and which I introduced to Parish Council on Saturday 3rd February. We have an obligation placed on us, not just by secular law, but by the Great Commandments to love God and love our neighbours as we love ourselves. And that includes front and centre the safety of children and the vulnerable. It's sad that it's taken a Royal Commission into child sexual abuse in institutions to prompt faith communities to take measures to ensure the safety of children in their midst. Nevertheless, this presents us with a great opportunity now to strive to make St Margaret's a Child Safe Church, and to lay the groundwork for future ministry with children, young people, and families.

Over the coming months there will be training offered for all members of our congregations, and especially for those who have responsibilities and leadership in our midst. Making the church a safe space for all people to come to be blessed by God is our joint responsibility, and so Parish Council, the wardens, and I will be encouraging everyone to do the training, whether they are on a roster, a communion assistant, or simply faithful and regular in attending church.

In addition to this, if you have a current Working With Children Check card, it would be great if you could do the following: a) get online and make sure St Margaret's is added as one of the organisations for which the card is held; and b) if you could please forward to Jen in the parish office your card number and expiry date, and if possible, a scan of the card for us to keep on file. IF you don't have a Working With Children Check, then talk to me about how to get one. They're free for volunteers.

The Child Safe Church Code is oriented around the seven Child Safe Standards the Victorian Government implemented for compliance by 1st January 2017:

         strategies to embed an organisational culture of child safety, including through effective leadership arrangements
         a child safe policy or statement of commitment to child safety
         a code of conduct that establishes clear expectations for appropriate behaviour with children
         screening, supervision, training and other human resources practices that reduce the risk of child abuse by new and existing personnel
         processes for responding to and reporting suspected child abuse
         strategies to identify and reduce or remove risks of child abuse
         strategies to promote the participation and empowerment of children.
Watch this space for further information about how we make our church a safe space for all people.

Christmas Services
A huge thank you to all those who were part of the effort over Christmas: those who volunteered to be on rosters, to help with setting up, decoration, coordinating the Children's Christmas Service, to Mandy for the Nativity setup for families to take photos of their children, to Rodney and music team who provided music for the Children's service, to Adrienne and Harry for the fabulous set and well-rehearsed Christmas play, to David Tuke for being thurifer, and Jennifer Round for her assistance in getting services ready. If I have missed a name from the list of thanks (and I hope I haven't), it's a sign that so many, many people are involved in our parish celebration and worship! I am grateful and thankful for the contribution of each one in this last Christmas season.


Do Justice Shrove Tuesday Pancake Event

Tuesday 13th February 6:30pm

An Act for Peace fundraiser to raise funds for flood victims in Bangladesh.
Ash Wednesday
Holy Eucharist 

with Imposition of Ashes

10:30am & 7:30pm

Wednesday 14th February

A good way to begin Lent

Lent Studies 2018
This year we are engaging as a parish using the daily reflections in The Path to Peace.  There will be an opportunity to share our reflections after the Wednesday service over morning tea.

 

Farewell to Graham Pritchard

It was with much sadness that we learnt of Graham Pritchard’s passing on January 23rd at Eltham Retirement’s Willandra (SVCS).  He had only moved there in November after quite a long spell in hospital, so the Pastoral Care Team visitors were delighted to see he and his wife Glynn having meals together again, after being apart for a long time. Graham’s funeral service was caringly led by Revd. Keren and assisted by Fr Robert on Friday February 2nd.   
The church was full, overflowing into the foyer with nearly 200 of his friends and family.  A glorious send off to a member of our congregation for over half a century, and a great contributor to children’s activity and outreach.
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Graham’s foster daughter Bessie and Glynn reminded of Graham sleeping on the milk float (Note bottles in the milk crate)

In Graham’s youth, while at University he had done a milk run with a horse and milk float.  At the end of the round, he would sleep on the cart until the horse arrived back at the dairy.  Hence, the [image: image2.jpg]


 
The funeral procession leaves for Eltham cemetery

transport of his coffin to the cemetery was by horse and cart with a dozen bottles of milk in a crate.

There were some moving tales from his son Llewellyn on behalf of his three siblings and Glynn and his foster aboriginal daughter Bessie for his two foster children.  The family’s concern for aborigines was lifelong, culminating in Graham’s working for the Nillumbik Reconciliation Group in recent times.  

Bessie, who flew in from Tasmania with her husband for the service,  spoke about the huge positive impact coming to live with the Pritchards had had on her life and well being.

Harry spoke on behalf of the Parish follows: 

Graham  first came to St Margaret’s in 1958 from a Presbyterian background.  Graham and Glynn quickly became involved in the life of St Margaret’s, both teaching at Sunday School and during their long service up to two hundred children were on the roll. 

Graham was elected as a Synod representative and well ahead of the common view, he made a speech concerning Aboriginal reconciliation, reflecting his and Glynn’s life-long commitment to the cause of Aboriginal rights. This was expressed by Graham’s membership in the Aboriginal Affairs Committee of the Victorian Council of Churches and in their foster parenting of Bessie and David from Alice Springs. 

Graham’s involvement in the parish included sharing in leading services as lay reader, both at St Margret’s and at the Saturday evening services at our Research church. 

Over the last two or three decades Graham was a St Margaret’s worker on - CAVE, LinC and the NRG .  He was the Treasurer of CAVE, President of LinC and worked in many roles for the NRG.  To all these positions he brought dedication, compassion and was a strong spiritual support to all he served and worked with. At these meetings, he always had a story to tell and would bring newspaper cuttings about issues and friends who had passed away and would always find a way to wangle them onto the agenda!

Graham was a founding member of Men’s Breakfast here 20 years ago, with one of its hidden purposes being an opportunity to escape from female influence. In Graham’s case it was two women because he had to put up with the provocative Clown Geranium as well as Glynn.  He was certainly fond of both.

The last time Graham came to Men's Breakfast was just before Christmas not long after moving from hospital to aged care with Glynn and when he arrived in the hall he was greeted with a standing ovation. 

When given a chance to tell a story he would bring supporting documents from his wonderful vertical filing system (stacks of documents).  We learned to let him talk last as his always different and wonderfully descriptive tales would go on well over the agreed ten minutes and often past breakfast finish time. Sadly for us, he joins 7 others from this group who are committed into God's hands for care. 

He was a pillar of strength in his gentle quiet way. Thanks Graham for all you gave to the community in and beyond St Margaret’s. We shall miss so much your love, energy, stories and smiles.
Harry Watson

There is a SUPPLEMENT to this article at the back


Council Meeting

The recent Council meeting dealt with regular business and quite some time on developing a plan for action on the first of our four growth intention strategies:  Development of Pathways to Community Connection which has three parts. 
1 All ages worship service, with the need to find people resources to make this happen periodically.  A notice about this appears in the pew sheet..
2  The Focus on marketing was discussed and passed on to the Communication Committee.
3   The plan to start ONE new activity for Mums of young children / babies was moved along seeking involvement of interested Mums.

For more details the council minutes are on the foyer notice board.

The training workshop on Saturday led to whole hearted support for delivering opportunities that will support families and children, consistent with the views of many in the Parish that we should maintain a diverse range of membership age if we are to be a ‘complete family’.  Revd Keren has written above about the need to support this activity with proper compliance with the 2017 legislation on safe care for children.


Council Appreciations
A regular item on Parish Council’s agenda is to recognise and express our appreciation to specific people:

· MaryAnn Wilkie for well over a decade of buying the provisions and stocking the Hall kitchen.  Sincere thanks for maintaining this service with so many other challenges in her life.

· Coralie Carew  for agreeing to take on the extra task of provisioning the kitchen.
· To All Parishioners who helped in organising and delivering the four Christmas services on Christmas Eve 9 am Eucharist, 5 pm Children’s service and play (our largest service of the year) 10.30 pm Carol Service followed by Midnight Mass and the 9 am Christmas day Service,.and

· To Revd. Keren for planning and leading a wonderfully moving Christmas celebration 
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